
Good morning to all Honeywell employees and shareholders. My name is Maria Tisby and I am a 
concerned Clean Air member and  long time Tonawanda, NY resident.  I am representing the Franciscan 
Sisters of Allegany, NY, a long-term shareholder in Honeywell and the lead filer of the proposal 
requesting a report on the company’s environmental and social due diligence. I hereby move Proposal 6 
and encourage your support for this proposal. 
 
Honeywell’s recently published report, Processes to Identify and Address Environmental and Social Risk 
does not respond to the request of the proposal, which seeks disclosure on the effectiveness of its social 
and environmental due diligence processes. Specifically, disclosure around community consultation is 
insufficient and omits material risks associated with poor consultation which may impact Honeywell. The 
company states in its new report, “Our track record shows strong management of our environmental 
footprint and how we positively impact the world through our operations, our revitalization of legacy 
properties, and our products.” This comment stands in stark contrast to numerous high-profile lawsuits, 
community allegations, and environmental fines connected to Honeywell’s business. 

Any meaningful disclosure to investors of Honeywell would be in the best interest of the company. 
In order to successfully achieve that goal, it is essential to have meaningful community involvement 
and accurately achieve due diligence that is transparent to the public. The health risks and toxic 
dangers of Honeywell’s operations are not reflected in the published report. Honeywell is unfairly 
putting a price tag on human health--but everyone’s health is priceless and must be protected. The 
health of families and communities is critical and essential to any discussion of Honeywell’s 
operations.  The impact is not only on the person who has the health risks, but their 
families--disease takes hold of whole families and communities in a very profound and tragic way. I 
myself have lost family members and friends to the impacts of hazardous waste and chemical 
exposure. I respectfully ask you to consider the toll that these losses have had on people in your lives 
and those whom you have never met within your community when you cast your vote on our 
proposal today.  

Providing meaningful disclosure to investors to assess where Honeywell’s due diligence systems are 
ineffective or are poorly implemented is in the best interest of the company, its shareholders, and all 
stakeholders. It would absolutely be mutually beneficial to everyone involved. Thank you. 


